SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

MAY 30, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.    
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of building permit #592 under new business, Energy Partners tour report, road damage report and addition of executive session.  Turner second, carried.

The May 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the May 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll with the note that there is concern about late invoices being submitted by Road & Bridge. Turner second, carried.  
The minutes of the May 21, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried.  

Schneider reported that he took Dwaye Immel, Energy Partners Inc, on a tour of four properties for a potential ethanol plant location.  Immel will run some numbers and will get back to the Board and would like to put together a potential growers meeting at the end of June to see what interest there will be.
McCormick reported that due to the most recent storm, there are many county roads in need of attention.  Road 59 has been repaired by the state as of today.  
McCormick asked Beckman if all departments responded to the email requesting hail/water damage.  Beckman is still waiting on a couple before sending a request to the insurance company.  

McCormick moved to approve Resolution #2019-019 FBI Background Check.  Turner second, carried.
Turner moved to approve the request from Wanda Trennepohl, Treasurer, to invest $250,000 in COLOTRUST.  McCormick second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve Building Permit #592 for a storage shed for Nancy Berges located at 31-10-42.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to have three windows that are broken in the courthouse replaced.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve the starting wage at Human Services two positions at $14 per hour.  Turner second, carried.  

Schneider moved to go into executive session on May 30, 2019 at 8:53 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of discussing personnel matters under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(2)(2)(f).  We will be discussing exempt/non-exempt status.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  Turner second, carried.  The time is now 9:07 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Mark Turner, Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Kelly Lowery by phone and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  

After receiving legal advice, McCormick moved to classify Tasha Thode as a non-exempt employee from this day forward which allows her to receive comp time/overtime above 40 hours worked as directed by the policy manual.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to clarify that Lisa Ault is classified as an exempt employee which exempts her from comp time and/or overtime.  Turner second, carried.
McCormick moved to send Greg Andersen a letter stating that he must have his class A CDL in 30 days or he will be terminated for non-compliance.  Anderson is unable to return to work until he has his CDL.  Turner second, carried.  
Dan Pederson, Accountant, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the supplemental budget request from last year for the State Historical Fund Grant.  Pederson presented the Board with the annual highway finance report for 2018 for review.  McCormick moved to approve the annual highway users’ financial report for 2018.  Pederson presented the Board with the statement of revenues, expenditures and changes in fund balance for fiscal year 2018 for review.  Pederson presented the Board with the Sedgwick County Health Center operating results and changes in net position document for review.  Pederson left the meeting.

After reviewing the documentation presented by Pederson, McCormick noted that he appreciates all of the work the Board has put in to getting the finances moving in the right direction. 
Turner moved to adjourn the meeting.  McCormick second, carried.
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